
Board of Education 
Meridian Public Schools 

District – 48-0303 
Daykin, Nebraska, 68338 
Monday, April 19, 2021 

 

Regular April 19, 2021 Meeting 
7:00 P.M. 

Meridian Public School Board of 
Education met on April 19, 2021, as per 
notice in the Fairbury Journal-News. 
 

President Bartels called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 p.m.  The open meeting 
law information was presented.   
 

Roll call was taken:  Vorderstrasse-
present, Niederklein-present, Sobotka-
present, Rut-present, Scheer-present, 
and Bartels-present.  Also present were 
Superintendent Kort, Principal Scott, 
Kymber Schwisow, Samantha Lee, and 
Edward Haverluck. 
 

Nothing new was added to the agenda. 
 

No comments were heard from the 
public. 
 

Vorderstrasse moved and Sobotka 
seconded to approve the consent 
agenda as presented. 

A: Minutes of Wednesday, March 
15, 2021 Regular Meeting 

B:  District Financial Report 
C:  Activity Fund Report 
D:  Hot Lunch Fund Report 
G:  Bills 

Vote taken: Vorderstrasse - aye, 
Niederklein - aye, Sobotka - aye, Rut - 
aye, Scheer - aye, and Bartels - aye. 
Motion passed 6-0. 
 

Curriculum report:  
• On April 9, 2021 for teacher in-

service, an ESU 5 representative 
attended and discussed with the 
staff current curriculum, making 
sure any pre-requisites are met and 
if updates are needed to the 
curriculum. 

• For the 2021-2022 school year, we 
will be utilizing the Rider 
Classroom Spanish program. 

 

We have made it to MAY !!!!! 
Reflecting back to the beginning of the 
year, there were so many unknowns.  
Working in education, especially in the 
elementary setting, having a set schedule, 
routine, and certainties helps manage the 
day, week, and year.  This was a year 
where many of the things we take as 
guarantees were not going to be normal:  
the school day, masks, remote learning, 
possibility of the school having to go 
remote again, sporting events, spectators, 
salad bar or not, silverware or spork.  I 
would like to thank everyone - teachers, 
staff, parents, and students - who worked 
so hard to make this school year a 
success.  As things begin to resemble  
normal, I hope everyone will take the 
opportunity to enjoy some family time 
and a few getaways together.  
 

SUMMER SCHOOL 
Meridian Public Schools will be 
organizing Summer School schedules 
and contacting parents whose child(ren) 
were identified as benefiting from extra 
summer support. 
 

BUSING INFORMATION 
Thank you for returning the Bus 
Information Update page for the 2021-
2022 school year.  We will be reviewing 
the information and sending out bus 
routes in August.  If you have any 
questions concerning the bus routes 
please call. 
 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
The start date for students next year will 
be August 18th.  Fridays we will have a 
3:10 dismissal for students.   

Samantha Lee updated the School Board 
on the upcoming senior trip planned for 
May 14, 2021. 
 

Sobotka moved and Rut seconded to 
accept the resignation of Trevor Hoins, 
with regrets.  Vote taken: Vorderstrasse - 
aye, Niederklein - aye, Sobotka - aye, 
Rut - aye, Scheer - aye, and Bartels - aye. 
Motion passed 6-0. 
 

Scheer moved and Niederklein seconded 
to approve the wages for non-certified 
staff with a 3% increase. Vote taken: 
Vorderstrasse - aye, Niederklein - aye, 
Sobotka - aye, Rut - aye, Scheer - aye, 
and Bartels - aye. Motion passed 6-0. 
 

Mr. Kort informed the School Board that 
all staff members have been offered the 
COVID-19 vaccinations.  Approximately 
75% received their second shot on April 
8, 2021.  Mr. Kort and Mr. Scott will 
discuss the possibility of making masks 
optional, but highly recommended, 
sometime after April 22, 2021. 
 
Principal’s Report: 
• Student Count as of March 11, 2021: 

107 Elementary Students; 94 Junior 
High and High School Students 

• Brynn Holtmeier attended in person 
state speech on March 19. She earned 
two superior ratings but just missed 
going to finals by one ranking point. 
Great season, Brynn!  

• Juniors took the State ACT on 
Tuesday, March 23. They will receive 
their scores in 5-8 weeks.  

• Jr/Sr Prom was held on Saturday, 
March 27.  

• The Bunny Run was held April 3. 
About 250 participants raised 
approximately $6600.  

• The second dose of COVID vaccine 
was available to staff on April 8.  

• The elementary concert was held in 
person on April 8. It was well 
attended and well received.  

• Teacher in-service was held on 
Friday, April 9, with focus on 
curriculum. Joni Runge from ESU5 
came to help guide the process.  
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Hail to the varsity…  Cheer them along the way…   

Three Meridian JH students competed 
in the Eastern Nebraska area speech 
contest (formerly Modern Woodman) 
on April 14.  While our students did not 
place in the top 3 to advance to state, 
they represented our school well. 
Congratulations to Shaysah Burkhart, 
Taelyn Filipi, and Samuel Thomas. 
 

The plants sold by the 7-12 grade 
students were delivered on Tuesday, 
April 20. From 5:00 p.m. until 8:00 
p.m. customers were able to pick up 
their orders at the Daykin Community 
Building. On April 21, plants could be 
picked up or purchased at Meridian 
Public Schools. Once again, we thank 
everyone who purchased plants - we 
couldn’t be successful without you. 
 

The state track meet for Class D has 
been changed and will be held 
Wednesday, May 19, and Thursday, 
May 20. The premise is to spread out 
the number of participating students in 
attendance, due to COVID. Classes A 
& D competitions are Wednesday (May 
19) and Thursday (May 20), while the 
meets for classes B & C are Friday 
(May 21) and Saturday (May 22).  

Another great year is coming to an end.  
We made a full year in school, which 
has been exciting.  As the summer 
quickly approaches, please know that 
you can email me any time with 
questions and I will get back to you as 
quickly as I am able.  I hope that 
everyone has a safe and enjoyable 
summer. 
 

Senior Information: 
I have sent out a couple surveys to 
seniors to let me know what 
scholarships they have received.  Please 
have them fill out this survey if they 
haven’t already.  It gives us a way to 
contact them after graduation in 
addition to knowing where to send final 
transcripts, and it also gives us a list of 
scholarships so we can recognize their 
accomplishments via Facebook, 
Twitter, and the school website.  I will 
continue to update the senior spotlight 
video as I know about more 
scholarships. 
 
 

Student Count for 2020-2021  
As of 4-15-21 

PreK 13  7th 18 
Kindergarten    14    8th 19  
1st 9  9th       12 
2nd 17 10th       18 
3rd 15  11th 15 
4th 12    12th  12 
5th 14  
6th 13  

107    94    
Grand Total    201  

No change from March  
 

Brynn Holtmeier attended in person 
state speech on March 19.  She earned 
two superior ratings but just missed 
going to finals by one ranking point.  
Great season, Brynn! 
 

Juniors took the State ACT on 
Tuesday, March 23.  They will receive 
their scores in 5-8 weeks.   
 

The Junior/Senior Prom was held on 
Saturday, March 27. The theme was 
“Rustic Romance” and the junior class 
did a wonderful job with the decorations. 
A good time was had by all!  
 

The Bunny Run was held April 3.  
About 250 participants raised $6572 
for Live On Nebraska. Thank you to all 
who participated - whether you 
competed in the race, donated baked 
goods or silent auction items - we 
would not be successful without you! 
 

The second dose of COVID vaccine 
was available to staff on April 8. 
 

The elementary concert was held in 
person on April 8.  It was well attended 
and well received.  
 

Teacher in-service was held on Friday, 
April 9, with focus on curriculum. Joni 
Runge from ESU5 came to help guide 
the process.  
 

Pre-K and Kindergarten parents’ 
meetings were held on Monday, April 
12. The parents of 2 Pre-K and 15 
Kindergarten prospective students were 
in attendance.  The current projected 
enrollment for 2021-2022: 2 Pre-K and 
19 Kindergarten.   
 

• Pre-K and Kindergarten round up was 
held on Monday, April 12. In 
attendance were 2 Pre-K and 15 
Kindergarten. Current projected 
enrollment for 2021-22: 2 Pre-K and 
19 Kindergarten.  

• Three Meridian JH students competed 
in the Eastern Nebraska area speech 
contest (formerly Modern Woodman) 
on April 14. While our students did 
not place in the top 3 to advance to 
state, they represented our school 
well. Congratulations to Shaysah 
Burkhart, Taelyn Filipi, and Samuel 
Thomas.  

• Plant sales delivery is scheduled for 
Tuesday, April 20. This will take 
place in Daykin instead of at the 
school this year.  

• The state track meet for Class D has 
been changed and will be held 
Wednesday, May 19 and Thursday, 
May 20. This is to spread out the 
number of participating students at 
the track. Classes A & D are 
Wednesday and Thursday. Classes B 
& C are Friday and Saturday. 

 

Superintendent’s Report: 
• Update on Legislative Issues 

° LB 408 – 3% Yearly Revenue Cap 
° LB 135 – SPED – gradually 

increases refunded amounts which 
are currently at 40-50% 

° Health Standards 
° Normally approved SNRO – Deaf 

or Hard of Hearing Agreement – 
this has not been submitted so will 
be approved at the May meeting 

° Juniors took ACT on March 23 
° Accepting applications and 

scheduling interviews for open 
position.  Discussing coaching 
assignments 

° Board Retreat Dates – Board 
discussed possible dates 

 

Next Regular Meeting was set for 
Monday, May 17, 2021, at 6:30 p.m.  
 

Vorderstrasse moved and Rut seconded 
to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. Vote taken: 
Vorderstrasse - aye, Niederklein - aye, 
Sobotka - aye, Rut - aye, Scheer - aye, 
and Bartels - aye. Motion passed 6-0. 

Jamie Niederklein,  
Secretary Meridian District #48-030 

COUNSELOR’S CONNECTION 
by 

Lisa Hermsmeier 

Mustang MEMO 
Mr. Harold Scott 

Principal 



form to apply for college financial 
aid. 

• Update (or begin working on) 
your resume. Include 
extracurricular activities, honors, 
awards, and part-time jobs. 

• Begin looking for scholarships. 
Check out the school counseling 
webpage and ScholarshipQuest at 
EducationQuest.org for Nebraska-
based scholarships, and pay attention 
to scholarships current seniors have 
received. 

• Find a summer job to help pay 
for college expenses. Ask 
prospective employers if they offer 
education assistance programs. 

 

Stay safe and as always do not hesitate 
to contact me with any questions. 
Lisa Hermsmeier  
lhermsmeier@meridianmustangs.org  
402-446-7265 ext. 1253 
 

AWARDS BANQUET 
Meridian Public Schools’ Awards 
Banquet will be held on Thursday, May 
6th, for students in grades 7-12. 
Ricky’s is catering the meal which is to 
be served starting at 5:30 p.m. To 
ensure we order enough for everyone,  
an accurate head count is needed. 
Please contact Trish with the number of 
your family members who are planning 
to attend. MPIE is paying half of the 
bill, so please thank them if you happen 
to see one of their members. We truly 
appreciate your kindness and support! 
 

2021-2022 PHYSICALS 
Jefferson Community Health and Life 
Fairbury Clinic will be offering  sports 
physicals to students of any grade by 
appointment. Kindergarten, 7th Grade, 
foreign exchange students, and students 
who move to our district from out of 
state are also required to have Nebraska 
physicals and State school 
immunization requirements must be 
met. In addition to a physical, 
Kindergarten, foreign exchange 
students, and students who move to our 
district from out of state will need an 
eye exam. Please call 402-729-3361 to 
schedule your appointment. Physicals 
must be completed before August 1, 
2021. Students must bring all forms 
with their name and date of birth on 
each as indicated - including the 
medical history form. These forms 
also require a signature by a parent 
or guardian.  If a student comes to 
their appointment without completed 

Seniors Who Took College Credit 
Courses: 
Seniors must request an official 
transcript from Peru State College or 
Southeast Community College 
(depending on where classes were taken) 
– this includes any dual credit courses 
taken during high school.  Transcript 
request forms are available online at the 
college websites.  This should be done 
prior to college registration, so students 
can have their dual credits transferred to 
the college they plan to attend.  If you 
need help, please let me know and I can 
help. 
 

THANK YOU NOTES! 
Seniors, remember to send thank you 
notes to providers of any scholarship 
received.  Meridian is very fortunate to 
have many generous donors to help our 
students get a good start in college, so 
please do not forget to thank them for 
their support of our Meridian students.   
 

2021-2022 Schedules: 
Current 7-11th graders will soon be 
finalizing their class schedule for next 
year.  I will be sending out a google form 
soon for students to sign up for next 
year’s classes.  This schedule will be 
mailed home at the end of the year.  
Parents, please take a moment to look 
over these papers with your child.  
 

Seniors … borrow wisely for college! 
Review these tips before you decide how 
much to borrow in student loans:  
• Borrow only what you need, even if 

it’s less than the amount offered in 
your award letter. 

• Try to use your student loan money 
only for tuition, room and board, 
books, and fees. Get a part-time job 
during college to pay other expenses. 

• Apply for financial aid each year 
you attend college by completing 
the FAFSA. 

• Continue to look for scholarships 
while you’re in college. 

 

Juniors… here’s your summer to-do 
list 
• Narrow your college choices to 

three or four by the time school starts. 
Visit some college campuses this 
summer and check out college 
websites.  I have sent out a list of 
virtual college tour via emails to all 
juniors.  Check these out! 

• Become familiar with the FAFSA 
(Free Application for Federal Student 
Aid). Beginning October 1, 2021, you 
and your parents can complete this 

forms, they will need to reschedule 
their physical. 
 

The price of each physical without 
insurance will be $80 with an additional 
$6 charge if a urine sample is required 
(7th Grade and Kindergarten). If you 
would like this ran through your 
insurance as a Well Child Check, make 
sure you have not submitted a Well Child 
Check within this calendar year and 
notify the clinic at the time of 
scheduling. If urine is required, please 
pick up a sterile cup from the clinic 
ahead of time. 
 

Physical forms can be found at the back 
of this newsletter, at the District Office 
of Meridian Public Schools, or on the 
NSAA website (nsaa.home). Please fill 
out all of the attached forms. You need 
to include a signed NSAA Parent and 
Student Consent form when you turn 
your physicals in to the school. Student 
athletes are NOT  allowed to play 
without a completed consent form on 
file at the school. 
 

Thank you to all who purchased seeds, 
plants, flowers, and/or grasses this 
year.  We realize it was very cold the 
morning the trucks were loaded.  If you 
feel your plants were permanently 
damaged  or feel they will not survive the 
damage, please give the school a call 
(ext. 3) or email either Kathy Houser or 
Mr. Adam.  We spoke with Janet's Jungle 
and were told she would work with us 
but to wait and see if your plants will 
“snap out of it”.  Remember your plants 
need to be watered daily or at least every 
two days to keep them looking good until 
you get them in the ground.  We do still 
have extras - look on the website under 
"Extra Plants For Sale" for the number of 
each variety we have left.  We have sold 
some so the numbers may not be 
accurate.  
 

FBLA 
“Aspire to Lead” was the theme for 
FBLA this year.  The Meridian Chapter 
is proud to say it accomplished that in a 
few ways that may have been different 
than years past.  FBLA had to adjust with 
virtual conferences due to the 
pandemic.  Ten members competed in 
tests and “attended” the virtual awards 
ceremony and events for the State 
Leadership Conference, Congratulations 
to JD Adam, Brynn Holtmeier, Kailyn 
Paul, and Hadden Woods for placing.   

   Onward to victory…       May they win again today… 
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   We’ll give a cheer for the varsity…     Long may they reign supreme … 
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The chapter was fortunately able to 
have its banquet in-person on Monday, 
April 19th.  This gave members an 
opportunity to reflect on the year and 
look forward to next year.  Outstanding 
members in each class were 
recognized.  The Red Rose Society was 
also awarded to a senior who has 
contributed much of her time and 
dedication to this organization.  Thank 
you Delaney for all that you have 
done!   
The 2021-2022 officers were also 
inducted at the banquet.  The officers 
are Parliamentarian-Peyton Norine, 
Historian-Evelyn Woitalewicz, 
Treasurer-Kim Schropfer, Secretary-
Kailyn Paul, Vice President-Erika 
Schwisow, and President-Brynn 
Holtmeier.  Congratulations to the new 
officer team! 
 

Looking ahead, the chapter will be 
doing trash pickup on May 7th after 
track.  All members are encouraged to 
participate if possible. 
Wishing everyone a Magnificent May! 

President, Brynn Holtmeier 
 

STUCO 
One month left!  The Student Council 
has been busy recognizing the hard 
work of the students and 
teachers.  April 18th-24th was Student 
Leadership week, and Stu-Co 
recognized the activities every student 
was in by putting a poster on their 
locker with the activities listed.  The 
different organizations were encouraged 
to wear their shirts on certain 
days.  Teacher appreciation week is this 
month, and the Student Council is very 
grateful for all that the teachers do.  
 

This past month, the Student Council 
was also able to go on its 
getaway.  This included an educational 
tour of Duncan Aviation as well as a 
cultural lunch at Banhwich Cafe.  The 
members then did some team bonding 
with bowling and laser tag.  
 

This month, the Student Council will be 
busy with elections as well as end of the 
year activities.  The Stu-Co will also be 
saying goodbye to the senior members 
who have contributed so much to the 
Student Council. 
Hoping everyone has a Marvelous May! 

Public Relations, Brynn Holtmeier 
 

 

 

2021 Driver’s Education 

Class 
The Driver’s Education Class is 
certified through the State of 
Nebraska Department of Motor 
Vehicles.  To take this class you will 
need to be 14 before October 
14.  The student will need to pass 
both the driving and the written part 
of the class with a minimum grade of 
80%. The class will consist of 24-30 
hours of classroom instruction, 5 
hours of supervised practice driving, 
and a 10-15 minute driving test.  The 
lecture part of the class will be the 
AAA How To Drive Online. You will 
need to email me 
at dean.filipi@emwolves.net to sign 
up for the class. The fee for the class 
is $285. Half or full payment will be 
needed before you receive your pass 
code for the online class. The online 
class will need to be completed by 
June 15. Once you have completed 
the online class and your driving, we 
will set a time to meet in Exeter for 
the driving test. We will start driving 
on May 24th.   Please make checks 
payable to Dean Filipi.  If you have 
questions, please contact Mr. Filipi at 
402-266-5911 during the daytime or 
402-629-4544 in the 
evenings.   Please register (via email 
to Dean) as soon as possible so we 
have an accurate head count. 
 

THANK YOU FROM POST PROM 
The Junior-Senior parents would like 
to thank all of the businesses listed 
below that donated to this year’s post 
prom:  Heartland Bank, Tobias 
Volunteer Fire Department, Western 
Volunteer Fire Department,  Farmers’ 
Cooperative, Bruning Grain & Feed, 
Panko Ag Services, Norris Public 
Power, The Image, Ohiowa Cafe, 
First State Bank, Craig’s Automotive, 
Norder Supply, Daykin Lumber, 
Western Rescue Service, Daykin 
Volunteer Fire Department, Western 
American Legion Post #255, Starr 
Buckow Insurance Agency, Jones 
Group Insurance, Countryside 
Veterinary Clinic, Blue Skies 
Photography, KT’s Market, Bruning 
Grocery, and Walmart. 
 

Post prom was a huge success and 
one that would not have happened 
without all the donations.  A big 
“Thank You” to all of the parents, 
staff, and anyone else who helped 
with post prom! 

Meridian Public Schools would like to 
thank Toby and Jaree Sones and their 
family for donating a beef to our Hot 
Lunch program. Your generosity is 
greatly appreciated and we are grateful 
for your support. 
 

The Daykin Community Garage Sale 
has been scheduled for August 13th and 
14th, 2021. If you are interested in 
participating please contact Mary 
Heidemann at 402-587-0177. 

 
Lane Barton 
Lindsey Brant 

Kezia Connealy 
Jenik Green 

Delaney Homolka 
Ashley Hummer 

Erin Kujath 
Samantha Lee 

Mo’Nae Moody 
Kala Most 
Corin Paul 

Mackenzie Rau 
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   Shout ‘til the echoes ring…    For the glory of our team!    
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   Go Mustangs!  
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